

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

December 7, 2023

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

PARTICIPANTS TO THE PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT SERVICE OFFICE (PESO) YEAR-END PERFORMANCE ASSESSMENT (YEPA) FY 2023

To:

Schools Division Superintendents

All Others Concerned

- Attached is a letter from Atty. Dax B. Villaruel, OIC-Director, Department of Labor and Employment (DOLE), Regional Office VIII, inviting participants to the conduct of Public Employment Service Office (PESO) Year-end Performance Assessment (YEPA) FY 2023 on December 11-12, 2023, at the People's Center Library, Tacloban City.
- Identified participants to this activity are the officers and Board of Directors of the Eastern Visayas Network of Career Guidance Counselors and Advocates, Inc (EVNCA), Regional and Division Edukasyon sa Pagpapakatao, TVL, Senior High School and Youth Formation Coordinators; Registered Guidance Counselors both public and private elementary and secondary schools.
- Travel Authority of the participants shall be prepared in the division in accordance to DepEd Order No. 022 s. 2019 and RM No. 532, s. 2019.
- All the concerned Schools Division Superintendents shall ensure the 100% attendance of the expected participants.
- Other details relative to the conduct of this activity are stipulated in the abovementioned letter of invitation.
- Meals and accommodation shall be charged from the Department of Labor and Employment RO VIII, and travel and other incidental expenses of the participants shall be charged against Local Funds subject to the usual auditing rules and regulations.

Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are desired. 7.

FETALVERO, CESO IV

Regional Director

Enclosure:

None

Reference: Letter

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:

CAREER

EMPLOYMENT

PERFORMANCE

CLMD-ACA

Address: Government Center, Candahug, Palo, Leyte

Telephone No.:(053) 832-2997 Email Address: region8@deped.gov.ph

Website: https://region8.deped.gov.ph

Page 1 of 1



Republic of the Philippines DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND EMPLOYMENT Regional Office VIII

Trece Martires Street, Tacloban City, Leyte





20 November 2023

EVELYN R. FETALVERO. CESO IV

Regional Director Department of Education Regional Office VIII

Subject: Invitation to DepEd Regional Office VIII: PESO Year-End Performance Assessment (YEPA) FY 2023

Dear Director Fetalvero,

We wish to extend a formal invitation to the Department of Education Regional Office VIII for our upcoming event, the PESO Year-End Performance Assessment (YEPA) FY 2023, themed "Harmonizing Careers, Enriching Lives: PESO's Journey Towards Employment Happiness and Collaborative Partnership with Career Advocates in Eastern Visayas for Employment Generation." The event is scheduled for December 11-12, 2023, at the People's Center Library, Tacloban City.

The primary objective of this gathering is to foster collaboration and share valuable insights among professionals in Eastern Visayas. Recognizing the pivotal role of Career Advocates in the region, we extend a special invitation to your esteemed department to actively participate.

We encourage the active involvement of Regional and Division Education Program Supervisors in Career Guidance, urging them to nominate representatives per division. Moreover, we are pleased to announce the allocation of 100 slots exclusively reserved for the Department of Education Regional Office 8. This deliberate reservation aims to ensure a substantive and influential presence from your esteemed department, enriching the overall engagement and contributions to the Year-End Performance Assessment (YEPA) FY 2023. Your participation will undoubtedly enhance the collaborative spirit of the event and contribute significantly to its success.

For the convenience of participants, please be advised that full board meals and onenight accommodation will be furnished during the event. Regrettably, transportation services will not be arranged. We kindly solicit the submission of your nominees by December 4, 2023. Furthermore, participants will be eligible for Continuing Professional Development (CPD) Units as part of the event benefits.

For any inquiries or further details, please do not hesitate to contact our dedicated team via email at dolero8_tssd@yahoo.com or by calling us at (+63) 961 560 5245.

We anticipate with great enthusiasm the gracious presence of the Department of Education, contributing to the collaborative and enriching experience envisioned for all participants attending the PESO Year-End Performance Assessment.

Thank you for considering our formal invitation, and we await your esteemed department's positive response.

Sincerely

ATTY. DAX B. VILL-ARUEL OIC-Regional Director

Trece Martires Street, Brgy. Libertad, Tacloban City Tel Nos.: 832-0697 / 832-0698 / 832-0433 Fax: (053) 832-0697 / 832-0698 Email: ro8@dole.gov.ph Website: http://ro8.dole.gov.ph/

